

ALGONQUIN SHRINE CLUB



Box 203, Bancroft, ON K0L 1C0

www.algonquinshrineclub.ca

NEWSLETTER

June 2019

EXEGUTIVE

President Charles MULLETT (613)332-2836 charles.mullett@gmail.com

I.P.P. Jim BURKE (613)334-5537

1st Vice Wayne WIGGINS (613)334-1245 waywel@sympatico.ca

> **2nd Vice** Ron Mark (705)457-9559

Secretary
Dave EARLE
(613)334-7455
shrine.sec@gmail.com

Treasurer
Dean LINTON
(613)332-4491
dj.Linton@live.ca

Chaplain Vaughn LLOYD (613)332-4074 vaughn@vaughnlloyd.ca

Directors
Jim WILLIAMS
Ed OTTO
Barry CROSS
Eric MUELLER
Steven BERRY

Auditors
Larry DONADSON
Eric MUELLER

Ambassador Barry ROBB (705)286-3241 brobb@bell.net

Executive Meeting

June 12, 2019 - 10:00 AM - Wilberforce Legion

General Meeting

June 18, 2019 - Wilberforce Legion

Zem Zem 6:00 PM - Dinner 6:30 PM

Ladies Welcome at all meetings

June BBQ

June 18th General Meeting is our Annual Club BBQ. Nobles are encouraged to wear the Club #2 dress – Club shirt, slacks or shorts (no cutoffs) and FEZ.

FROM THE PRESIDENT'S DESK . . .

Nobles & Ladies

Thank you to Noble John Neil, Vice-Chairman of the Montreal Children's Hospital and Noble Don Gillis, Captain of the Guard for attending our May meeting. Our nobles enjoyed your visit as well as Noble John's presentation on how a child's application is handled and an update on what is happening at the Montreal Children's Hospital.

We all came away with a better understanding of how the hospital we support, functions and how well it performs. Once again, Thank You Noble Neil!

We also had two nobles visiting our meeting, Nobles Tom Hayward and Brett Kahler. We hope that they come again and will become members of Algonquin Shrine Club.

When you read this, our fun time at the Ceremonial will be over and I hope that all who attended enjoyed their time there.

Nobles, you will be pleased with our new float easy to get on and looks great. I would like to add my thanks to Nobles Jim Burke, Wayne Wiggins and Dean Linton for bringing this to a great looking completion.

Our meeting in June is a dress casual event, and it's our annual BBQ.

Looking forward to seeing you in June,

Noble Charles Mullett President, Algonquin Shrine Club

UPCOMING EVENTS

June 30th – July 4th Imperial Session Nashville, Tenn.

July 13th
A.S.C. Annual
Golf Tournament
Bancroft, ON.

August 8th - 22nd
Potentates
Mediterranean Trip
(see Papyrus for
details)

PARADES

July 1st Coe Hill 12:30 PM

July 1st Apsley 4:00 PM

August 31st Kinmount 12:00 noon

"having fun & working for our Kids"

COMMITTEES

Public Relations
Barry CROSS
Wayne WIGGINS

Dinners Ed OTTO

News Letter/Website
Dave EARLE

Membership
All Members of Algonquin
Shrine Club

100 Million Dollar Club Frank WILSON

Sick and Visiting
All Members of Algonquin
Shrine Club

Rameses Lottery Tickets Larry DONALDSON

Hospital
Sean COOK
Ron MARK
Frank WILSON
Eric MUELLER

Housing Chairman Wayne WIGGINS

Golf Tournament
Dave REEVES
Jim WILLIAMS

Cake Sales
Ron MARK
Todd GRAINGER
Wayne WIGGINS
Dean LINTON
Barry CROSS
Larry DONALDSON

Float Transportation Hald ROBINSON Denver MAYHEW Wayne ELSON

Fund Raising Ideas
All Members of Algonquin
Shrine Club

UNITS

Rock Hounders ATV Unit
Barry CROSS
Chairman
Vaughn LLOYD
1st Vice Chair
Dean LINTON
Treasurer

Clown Unit
Wayne WIGGINS (Ding-A-Ling)
Chairman
Noble Dave EARLE (Harley)
1st Vice Chair
Dean LINTON (String-Bean)
Treasurer

"FROM THE DESK

OF YOUR AMBASSADOR"

Nobles, I bring greetings from Illustrious Potentate Jed Handy and his Lady Christine. I trust we are all looking forward to the Spring Ceremonial and supporting our newest candidate. It looks like it's shaping up to be a fun time for all. By the time you read this message we will have enjoyed the Ceremonial so as this is the last one before the summer hiatus may I encourage you to attend as many Parades as possible to increase our visibility in the community. May you all have a safe and relaxing summer.

Noble Ambassador, Barry Robb

The Chaplain's Corner

Greetings Nobles & Ladies;

As we go through our lives, all of us try to make decisions based on facts known and creating the best results. We do this with Family, Business and personal goals. Many times, we may have a great idea or plan but hold off because we cannot see a great enough return. This return could be money, health or moving an existing project along.

For many of us in the Shriner family, getting older does not mean we don't have great ideas or abilities. We may shelve these thinking we won't have time to see it through or see the fruits of the endeavor.

The one shining exception is our work to help the kids. The Shrine Family will be here to see the results and the Shrine Family will see the projects through even if we as individuals may not be able to. Even long-term projects are worthy when looked at through these lenses.

Together with the help of the Great Architect Of The Universe let us continue to help the children.

Noble Vaughn Lloyd

SICK AND VISITING

Noble Tom Dunstan at home. Would welcome any phone calls.

Noble Frank Wilson under the weather. Recovering at home.

Lady Dolly Marlowe recovering from her broken leg.

W. Bro Frie Davis (brother of Noble Bruce Davis) suffering from

W. Bro Erie Davis (brother of Noble Bruce Davis) suffering from a variety of issues and requires dialysis. Resides at Hastings Centennial Manor.

DIRECTORY UPDATE

Address change: Noble Doug Broadworth 70 York River Dr., R.R. #1, Bancroft, ON. K0L 1C0

ALGONQUIN SHRINE CLUB PARTNERSHIP WITH SUPERIOR PROPANE

Algonquin Shrine Club has entered into a partnership with Superior Propane. This partnership has two benefits for us:

- it will allow all members, neighbours and friends the opportunity to reduce the cost of heating their homes, through BULK purchasing propane by Superior, for us, when the cost is at its lowest and then locking that price in for all members, in our PARTNERSHIP.
- Superior will pay Algonquin Shrine Club a FINDERS FEE for all Superior customers.

In order to be part of OUR GROUP simply call: Joanne BARR at (613)849-7480 - Use Promotion Code "ALGONQUIN SHRINERS"

New Superior customers will be eligible for:
• 1st year tank rental free • qualify for Shriner's special group pricing
Any questions call Noble Wayne WIGGINS (613)334-1245